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Dear Co-Laborers in Christ Jesus,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We began the New Year of 2019 with good news in
regards to my prostate cancer. Exams were good and show it has been in remission the past 12 months. It isn’t
cured but is under control with minimal medications. This battle began in March 2016 and it has been a difficult
but rewarding experience.

We have been able to witness to many other cancer patients and have weekly evangelical services in the cancer
hospital in Barretos (Hospital de Amor). Several are also attending weekly services in our church (Central
Baptist) and some have made professions of faith in Christ. All of those folks are from other states and
hopefully upon completing treatments will seek out Baptist churches in their areas where they can faithfully
serve the Lord.

Our church services have been well attended and our Sunday School has increased in numbers. Our Faith
Promise Mission conference resulted in an increase of monthly offerings that has allowed us to add new
missionaries and increase the current offerings for all of our seventeen missionaries. The majority of our
missionaries labor in Brazil but we also have four missionary families laboring in Portugal, Temor, Chili, and
Venezuela.

Evangelical services are also being scheduled in homes. This outreach ministry has been well received and
supported. The goal is to open other congregations in other neighborhoods that in the future can be organized
into local independent Baptist churches. In one of these services more than 100 attended and several were
witnessed to personally and promised to visit our church.

Thank you all for your prayer and monthly financial support. We also thank those of you who sent Christmas
offerings. They are greatly appreciated. May our Lord richly bless you all.

In Christ Jesus,
Lanny & Judy Wood
Missionaries to Brazil
1973 - 2018

“Brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course and be glorified ..." Il Thess. 3:1



